ASHMANHAUGH PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Ashmanhaugh Parish Council meeting
held on 04 January 2011, at 7.00pm in the Preston Rooms



Present:    Councillors

Councillor N Sharpe - Chair
Councillor N Coleman – Vice Chair






Councillor T Hannant
Councillor Mrs R Buxton

Councillor G Beales







Councillor G Saunders




Officer

Mrs G Sharpe – Clerk to the Council
             In Attendance -



Cllr Nigel Dixon  (District and County Councillor)






4 Parishioners
1 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Miss S Hewitt, who was unwell and 

PCSO Lucy Collyer.

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.


3 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
It was resolved and agreed to adopt the minutes of the meeting 02 November 2010 and they were signed by the Chair. Proposed by Cllr G Saunders.

There were no matters arising from the minutes not covered on the agenda.

4 PUBLIC SPEAKING
4.1
Cllr Dixon announced that the Inspector’s report on the LDF site specific document  considered it sound. The site at Hoveton was the side and rear of  the surgery on Stalham Road. The document will be adopted NNDC at it’s meeting in January.

He informed the meeting that the Spatial Strategy for the East of England has been “put on ice”. There will be a change in the law which will allow, but not give power to influence, parish councils to steer the decisions of the Planning Authority, through comments.

He then went on to ask the Council to respond to the Big Conversation.

4.2  
PCSO Collyer (Safer Neighbourhood Team) was unable to attend the meeting, but sent a  

Report:-

For the period 2nd November 2010 - 4th January 2011 there were no crimes reported but there were 6 calls made to Police.
 


Grade A
-
1 - rowdy nuisance behaviour




Grade B
-
1 - suspicious circumstances




Grade C
-
1 - civil dispute




Grade D
-
none




Grade E
-
3 - includes animal problems and concern for safety 



4.3 
There were no questions from residents. 

5 CORRESPONDENCE
5.1  
All Councillors confirmed that they had seen the circulated correspondence 
5.2  
The Clerk reported on a letter from North Norfolk District Council regarding the Responsible Dog Ownership Campaign.  Due to the success of the campaign in 2010 they are trying to determine whether there are any events being held in the area which they could use in the campaign.  Contact the Clerk if you would like further details.
5.3  
The Chair confirmed the outcome of the Inspector’s report on the LDF Site Specific  document.
5.4 
Correspondence received since 17 December 2010

(a)
The final report on the proposal to increase the controlled airspace around  Norwich Airport is now available on www.norwichinternantional.com/airspaceconsultation/finalreport.

(b) 
 NorfolkALC, with ‘The Glass House Community Led Design’ Team, is holding a  Workshop to enable Parishes to effectively participate in open space projects in their area. It will take place on Tuesday 08 March 2011 (2.00pm to 4.00pm) at the Costessey Centre.

 
(c) 
An invitation from Norfolk Constabulary to attend an open meeting to discuss to 
police budget for 2011/12. It will take place on 20 January 2011 (7.00pm to  9.00pm) at Wyndham.

(d) The Dept of Communities and Local Government has confirmed that the appropriate sum for the purpose of Section 137(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 for parish and town councils in England for 2011/12 is £6.44 per elector.

6 FINANCIAL MATTERS
6.1 It was resolved and agreed to approve the presented accounts for the period 01 April  

2010 to 17 December 2010. Proposed by Cllr G Saunders. Cllr Mrs Buxton signed the  bank statements confirming agreement with the accounts.

6.2 (a) 
It was resolved and agreed to reimburse the Clerk for paper, printing ink and first  

class stamps. Proposed by Cllr Mrs R Buxton.

(b) 
It was resolved and agreed to pay HB Farm Services Ltd for grass cutting services July – September 2010. Proposed by Cllr Saunders


7
ASHMANHAUGH NEWSLETTER
The Chair informed the Members that he not yet obtain any sponsorship.   Cllr Mrs Buxton said that Hoveton Hall Gardens will sponsor £100 and the Chair expressed his thanks. He asked that Councillors look for opportunities to gain sponsorship.


8 
MEETING DATES 2011

It was resolved and agreed to accept the calendar of meetings for 2011/12 tabled by the Clerk. 

The meetings in 2011/12 will be held on the following Tuesdays:-

01 March - Parish Council (PC):  


15 March - Annual Parish Meeting:  
10 May - Annual Parish Council Meeting: 

05 July - PC:  
06 September - PC: 



01 November - PC: 



 03 January 2012 - PC: 



06 March 2012 - PC. 
Proposed by Cllr N Coleman.

9 PLANNING MATTERS
NNDC Ref PC/10/1398 - Wroxham Barns Ltd.  Tunstead Road, Hoveton.  NR12 8QU

Change of use of land from agriculture to D2 (leisure) and the erection of animal shelters and plant sales building. 
The meeting was opened to take comments
from the residents. 
It was resolved and agreed to support the application with the following comments:-
a  
The layout plan appears to indicate the north east boundary on the land owned by the 
 
 
Ashmanhaugh Poors Land Trust. The boundary is the centreline of the stream.

b  
There is no Environmental Impact Report.

c

There is no indication of the method of containment and disposal, of the rainwater or liquid animal waste. This is of great concern due to the proximity of the water course which outfalls into Burnt Fen Broad.

d   The Council cannot see the purpose of and objects to, changing the use from agriculture to 



Leisure. It is a farm.

e 

There are grave concerns over security lighting. There is already considerable lighting which is 
 

permanently on during the hours of darkness. This does affect the near neighbours, to the 
east, enjoyment of their property. It was therefore proposed to include the “Light Pollution” statement from Norfolk County Councils Environmental Lighting Zones policy.    
Proposed by Cllr T Hannant.

10  
NORFOLK’S BIG CONVERSATION

10.1 
The Big Conversation Questionnaire. The meeting was opened to allow the residents 
attending, to be involved with the discussion. There was discussion on various specific  items (dementia, meals on wheels etc.) Cllr Dixon said that the feelings at County Hall were that many services could be provided by the voluntary sector with financial support from the Council rather than directly. The focus was then brought back to where people thought there was waste. It was felt that the organisation needed a cultural change. The senior management structure needed thinning and all become more accountable. Members needed to become more directly involved and take responsibility. This should be done before any services were cut. The council felt it could not comment on which services should be considered as it did not know exactly which were statutory responsibilities.  
It was resolved and agreed that a draft response be prepared by the Clerk and sent for approval to Members. They would need to respond by Saturday 08 January for the formal response to be returned to County Hall by the deadline of 10 January 2011.


10.2 
Public Rights of Way Maintenance. It was resolved and agreed that the Council would  not express any interest in taking on devolved duties.


10.3  
Maintaining the Street Scene. It was resolved and agreed that the Council would not 



express any interest in taking on devolved duties.


10.4 
Cllr Mrs Buxton volunteered to try to attend the Big Conversation Meeting on Thursday    06 January 2011.

11
ELECTION 2011 – GETTING IT RIGHT

11.1 
The Clerk outlined the programme for the Prospective Councillors meeting to be held on  15 February 2011. She informed Members that, as a result of discussions with other Clerks, representatives from Hoveton, Neatishead, Tunstead and Worstead were expecting to attend. This was approved by Members. The Clerk asked that everyone brought some wine, cheese or other savouries, to assist with the refreshments.


11.2 
The Clerk outlined the timetable and referred members to the circulated document  included in the meeting papers.

12  
THE LOCALISM BILL
 
The Chair outlined the main items which could affect Ashmanhaugh. These were

 
Expressing interest in devolved services

 
Opportunity for communities to borrow money to buy local community assets.

 
Referendum powers

 
Abolition of the Standards Board.

 
Communities power to promoted building

It was pointed out that there were many things in the Bill but not all would be implemented on Royal  Ascent. The brief, from NorfolkALC, will be circulated to Members.

13  
PEOPLES MILLIONS
 
It was agreed that the Council did not have a project to submit by 04 February 2011.
14 
ROYAL WEDDING
It was agreed that the Clerk should investigate the purchase of a commemorative mug or plate for the  children of the parish.
15  
REPORTS AND INFORMATION ON MEETINGS AND TRAINING EVENTS

15.1  
The Chair said that the report and documents had been circulated to Members.


15.2  
Planning in North Norfolk seminar. Attended by Cllrs Mrs R Buxton, N Coleman and N  Sharpe. It followed a similar agenda as previous seminars attended by Councillors but was directed to affordable housing.

16  
THE PRESTON ROOMS

Cllr Coleman reported on the forthcoming programme of events for 2011.

17  
MEMBERS MATTERS

There were no matters for future meetings.

The meeting closed at 21.35

THE DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IS:-
Tuesday 01 March 2011
At 7.00pm
In the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh.

THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

will be held on

Tuesday 15 March 2011 

At 7.00pm

In the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh.
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The Parish Clerk Farthings,  Stone Lane, Ashmanhaugh  NR12 8YR
01603 782209

jill.sharpe@tiscali.co.uk
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